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CHILD WELFARE

=============================================================================

COOK COUNTY JUVENILE COURT/POS/DCFS FORUM

Judge Patricia Martin Bishop convened her regular quarterly meeting with the Cook County private agencies last Thursday at the Juvenile Court.  Judge Bishop indicated that following several sets of discussions with a number of private agencies, the Court has agreed that it will not entertain orders of no reasonable efforts against agencies unless the action cited pertains to items contained in a prior court order or unless these would be related to extraordinary circumstances in a given case.  She also indicated that the Court is developing a form to report back to the CEOs of private agencies on those cases where one of their workers has provided exceptional work in the court.  She feels that it is quite important that CEOs hear about the good work of their staff and not just negatives.  She will be urging CEOs to pass these notices on to their staff and to recognize them for their good work.  Judge Bishop also mentioned that over the course of the next several months she will be inviting CEOs of Cook agencies to join her and the Cook Juvenile judges at their regular monthly lunches.  She stressed the fact that this is an opportunity for the judges and CEOs to get to know each other and to promote a positive relationship.  Given space limitations, not all CEOs will be able to be invited, but for those who are, they should view it as an opportunity and take full advantage of it to build bridges.  She has invited Ron Moorman and Marge Berglind to join the judges at their October meeting to have a broader discussion about the nature and role of the voluntary agencies and their relationship with the court. (Please note: if there are agencies that may have been invited to this October meeting, Judge Bishop would like to reschedule them for the November meeting.  She feels that it is important for Ron and Marge to have this first broader based discussion with the Judges.  If any agency has been invited to the October meeting, would they please call Gracie at Judge Bishop’s office (312-433-4756) to reschedule? ) Judge Bishop again urged CEOs to visit the court on a regular basis both to get to know the judges and court personnel and to have to opportunity to observe the performance of their workers in the court setting.

Cheryl Caesario, DCFS Chief Counsel,  urged agencies to take full advantage of the DCFS regional counsels to assist them with the court process.  She indicated that agencies should feel free to contact their regional counsel and ask for training on particular topics that would be useful to their staff.  The regional counsels are available to provide this training on site at the agency.

Peter Parry, DCFS Counsel, gave a brief presentation on children that are “dually involved” with both the child welfare and the juvenile justice court systems.  He indicated that at this point they have identified 615 children who are in this category.  He indicated that he is available to work with caseworkers on these cases to help plan for and facilitate their involvement with the court and movement through the system.  The request was made that DCFS let agencies know which of their children are in this “dually involved” category. The suggestion was also made and agreed to by DCFS that they will profile these children to get a better idea of what their needs are and what specific services they might need. Mr. Parry’s number is : 312-633-3410.

Janet Ahern indicated that the court is having technical problems with its “guest account” information system, which provides information about families’ Public Aid status.  In the interim, agencies can call her with any questions at 312-633-3485.

Dr. Renard Jackson, DCFS Deputy Director of the POS Monitoring Division, introduced two new members of his team:  Treva Hamilton and George Vennikandem.  He also indicated that DCFS is beginning a training process to help prepare private agencies for the upcoming Federal Audit which will be happening sometime in the fall of 2002.  They are looking to assist agencies in reviewing what is necessary in casework files in order to be able to pass this audit.  There will be three more training session presented beginning with the larger agencies first.  Dates, time, and places will be announced.

Judge Bishop indicated that the Cook Court will be participating in Adoption Saturday--a process that has been initiated by the California court system.  The purpose is to highlight the need for adoptive resources.  There will be a media event of some type that as not yet been finalized.  Although we are well in advance of California in our permanency efforts, this is still a good opportunity to highlight our adoptive system needs. Judge Bishop also indicated that she is in the process of finalizing several changes in court personnel and that when these are complete, she will be sending out an organizational chart to the Cook County agencies. 

Cheryl Caesario indicated that Dixie Laswell Peterson is taking over Nancy Katz’s position.

Judge Bishop mentioned the Teen Permanency Planning Process and indicated

that more details will be sent out in the near future.  Director McDonald mentioned that work is being done with the private sector on the implementation of the new federal Independent Living initiative. He also indicated that the use of the independent living goal at age 12 will in all likelihood be eliminated in the near future as inappropriate.

There was also discussion about urging a reexamination of the HELP unit to conform more with its original goals which was to provide help with very complicated and difficult cases.  Currently it has taken on a much more punitive enforcement role which is not in keeping with its original intent.  Judge Bishop indicated that she will be discussing this issue with the HELP unit and will report back at the next meeting.  Because Judge Bishop has a conflict with the normal November meeting date, it was decided to move the next meeting to January 18, 2001.  (RHM)

RESIDENTIAL IV-E TRAINING INITIATIVE

We met recently with DCFS to discuss the next steps in moving ahead with the residential training initiative geared at maximizing the utilization of Title IV-E training monies.  This area of training is, in fact, able, to be accessed at the 75% federal match rate.  Key to being able to implement this effort will be a working relationship with one of the public universities in the state so that we will be able to maximize their matching funds for this effort.  Given the University of Illinois at Chicago’s level of involvement with residential care over the past several years, it would appear that they are a logical choice to work with us on this effort. It will be critical that the issues pertaining to curriculum and overall oversight have strong private sector input and involvement, and that we maximize the use of existing training resources.  We will be exploring the concept of utilizing existing private agency training staff as adjunct faculty for this effort.  It is also likely that other universities downstate will also need to be involved in this effort to insure maximum geographic coverage. Over the course of the next several weeks we will be finalizing a proposal to present to the UIC and will then meet with them to move this proposal forward.  (RHM)

PEORIA FORUM ON THE STATE OF CHILD WELFARE

In conjunction with the Children and Family Research Center of the School of Social Work at the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, we recently sponsored a first-of-its kind forum between the leadership of the Association’s member agencies in Peoria and the leadership of the DCFS office in Peoria.  The Research Center is very interested in receiving feedback from the provider community--both private and public--about the impact of the many changes that have occurred in the child welfare system over the last several years.  These changes have impacted not only how services are provided but also the outcomes that have resulted.  We need to assess not only how these changes have affected our children to date, but also how these changes will impact heir future, and what we can do to facilitate the creation of policies and services which will create the best possible outcomes for them.  The University has compiled community specific child welfare information--#s of children served, the numbers of cases moved to permanency, to intact family status, etc. etc.--these are also available as comparisons to the state-wide findings.  The idea is to 

use these statistics as the starting point for a discussion of the state of child welfare in individual communities.  The meeting in Peoria was a first trail run of this process and we anticipate doing the same over the coming months in various communities across the state. (RHM)

COOK JUVENILE COURT UPDATE

CCAI staff met in conference with Judge Patricia Martin Bishop on September 12 to discuss the work of private agencies in court.  Judge Bishop will be inviting several agencies at a time to attend the monthly luncheon meeting of judges.  This will be an opportunity to talk about one's agency and to talk more personally with many of the judges.  We strongly suggest all executives take advantage of this invitation when it is received.  The lunches will begin in October and continue through the winter and spring months.  Additionally, Judge Bishop strongly urged executive staff to make frequent visits to court and to observe various calendars-both those on which an agency's staff frequently work and others.  Judge Bishop offered to send a memo in advance to all judges letting them know of an exec's visit for the day.  Executive directors will need to alert Judge Bishop's office several days in advance of their visit for this to occur. (MB) 

COOK PERFORMANCE BASED CONTRACT WORK GROUP

The Cook Performance Based Work Group met in Chicago on September 14. Project director, Dondieneita Fleury-Simmons, addressed progress of the AODA Waiver Project. Enrollment is still sluggish. Caseworkers can make the referral for families directly after a court date, when the families fit the criteria for the project. They do not have to wait for a court referral. Dondieneita will also provide training at an agency on the waiver project upon request. To set up a training date or ask questions about the project, call her at 773-793-6984.

DCFS staff provided an update on reconciliation for FY'00.  Most materials are being processed and there are some final discussions occurring with some agencies, primarily regarding missing AFCARS or confusion regarding cases transferred between programs within an agency. Final results should be available by the end of next week. When the final results are in, contract amounts will be readjusted if necessary. As of October 1, agencies will receive reduced relative administrative payments that reflect the intake accepted. If the reconciliation shows that an agency should receive a higher administrative amount, based on unexpected intake results, the agency should contact Mike Shaver's unit immediately.

DCFS staff reported protocol for initial sibling placements. Sib groups of 2 to 3 will still go on the rotational intake system. An agency will need to report to CAU within one hour if they do not have a home that can accommodate the sibs together. If the agency responds within the required hour there will be no penalty for declining the intake. The referral will then go to 2 other agencies. If these other 2 agencies are unable to place the sibs together, the referral goes back to the initial agency for placement in separate homes.  The first agency will need to conduct a diligent search for a unified placement. The diligent search consists of a search of the secondary match system.  If the agency is unable to find a home for all children together, they should document this within 30 days of referral. There are no penalties for agencies in this system provided they submit the required documentation within the specified time periods. Sib groups of 4 or more will either go to the Neighbor-to-Neighbor program or go an agency via rotational intake. The agency will be asked to place the large sib group as best as they can and document efforts of a search via secondary match for a home that can accommodate the sibs. Add-on sibs will go to the agency that has the most children in the family in placement. If that agency is unable to place, the sib will go to other agencies working with the family before the add-on sib is placed in the rotation system.  CAU staff also asked private agency staff to be sensitive to the special needs of children already in their care when an add-on sib comes in. The CAU data system does not reflect why a sib is already in specialized care. Therefore, even though the first child may have a SACY plan restriction for additional children in the home, the agency will still get the referral as an add-on. Private agency staff simply need to report this to the CAU unit for no penalty referral to another source. 

DCFS staff announced they will be sending surveys to agencies to assist in documenting compliance with social security disability payments. DCFS is currently producing lists of children in this category. Agencies will receive a list of all children in care in this population, with a survey for each child. The survey will be a checkbox with attachments from the child's file. On pilots, it was found that preparing the survey and pulling the required materials took about 25 minutes per case. Agencies will have 30 days to respond. 

The group discussed the proposed policy guide on caseworker contacts. The proposal mandates twice per month caseworker visits for unlicensed relatives-so long as the home remains unlicensed. The group expressed a number of concerns about the programmatic and financial implications of this expectation.  Agencies are encouraged to submit comments to DCFS on this policy guide.  A copy can be obtained by calling the DCFS Office of Child and Family Policy, 217-785-2509, fax: 217-557-0692, e-mail: cfpolicy@idcfs.state.il.us. The next meeting is scheduled for October 18. (MB)

CASEWORKER FOUNDATION TRAINING COMMITTEE

Various committees working on the Caseworker Foundation training plan met in Chicago on September 13. Director McDonald attended part of the meeting. He clarified that the foundation training is to be available for all staff who must be licensed according to the new legislation. This will include any staff who work in "permanency" positions (foster care, adoptions, etc.), staff who license foster homes and intact family workers. He also confirmed that no final decision has been reached about reimbursement for salaries for private agencies. At this time, there is no mechanism to claim all costs associated with the absence of the new worker for the required training.  The DCFS budget contains a flat allocation that must be shared in some way across agencies. A capitated pool has been suggested, but there is no final decision. However, in order to access IV-E funds to pay for the other expenses of training, the training must meet federal requirements.  This includes the 20-day time frame.  He also underscored the need for the foundation training to strongly prepare workers for working with court.

The Content and Curriculum committee presented an overall outline of the training: I. Foundation Knowledge (child welfare laws & initiatives, policy & history, values & professionalism, human diversity, human behavior & development, juvenile court); II. Safety and Well Being (Interviewing, Assessment); III. Coordination of Services ( Service Planning, Documentation, Child Welfare Helping Intervention); IV. Permanency (reunification, kinship care, adoption, independent living process, subsidized guardianship and use of supervision.) 

The Delivery committee reported that a new unit of DCFS will be established within the Office of Administrative Services of the Training Division to handle registration, testing, complains certification, record keeping for the license. This unit will consolidate functions previously performed by various parts of the department as well as NIU. An 800 number will be established to aid staff in registrations and obtaining of information. 

The Delivery committee presented options for organization of the training: Option l is 4 weeks of training, with 4 days in classroom setting and 1 day at the agency; Option II is 5 weeks of training with four days in classroom setting and 1 day at the agency; Option III is 4 weeks of training with 5 days in the classroom. Option II is the preferred model of the group to enhance quality of training, since there would be sufficient time to cover all required didactic elements which would be complemented by one day back at the agency. The fifth day can be used for the trainee to read files, shadow other staff, and observe court and ACR's.  However, this would involve one additional week that new staff would be out of the agency and an additional week before they could be assigned a caseload. The overall committee agreed that the final recommended model be cased on the final content of the curriculum and weighed against reality. 

The group strongly recommended that DCFS provide the training with sufficient frequency and advance notice to assure there is no lengthy delay waiting for new hires to obtain training. Agencies will need to know the training dates and locations well in advance and will need to sign up for slots as soon as they are aware of a vacancy. The training department will need to cut all registrations one week in advance of a start up in order to assess the number enrolled and make any changes or consolidations. Unfortunately, there will probably not be a continuous training in every area of downstate, so there will probably be more travel required for downstate staff. 

Trainers have reported problems with current staff (including DCFS ) in the training regarding out-of-pocket expenses. Although hotels are generally covered, meals are reimbursed later. Many new staff do not have sufficient personal funds to cover this expense up front. As the planning for training progresses, there will need to be some arrangements for new staff expenses to be covered.

The educational partnership members continued to express concern about the expectations for frequent training. They report they have limited numbers of trainers and may not be able to meet all the demand. DCFS staff agreed to have further discussions about this. 

Work groups also developed drafts of a Fact Sheet that will be used as a marketing and information tool, and a rules of the road for training expectations for staff. (MB) 

CHILD WELFARE DIRECT SERVICE EMPLOYEE LICENSE UPDATE

DCFS submitted its second notice of the rule governing this license to JCAR last week.  The work of our CCAI members in submitting comments to DCFS and JCAR was successful in many respects.  The second draft makes the following changes as recommended by CCAI: 1) CERAP is no longer a requirement of licensure; 2) the effective date on which the licensure will be implemented is January 1, 2001 as the legislation states -not October 1, 2000; 3) training will be provided by DCFS for public and private staff, 4) DCFS removed requirements that staff have only one opportunity to take the test and revised the rule so that an applicant shall have 2 initial attempts to pass the exam within 12 months and one attempt annually thereafter, 5) detailed procedures outlining the administrative hearing for licensure complaints were included and 6) time frames for part of the investigation process conducted by the OIG were added. Although the draft as written still provides an unlimited time frame for the OIG to gather evidence, we learned from JCAR officials that this section will be required to provide time frames when the OIG rule is submitted in a few months.  When this rule is published we will need to carefully review and comment to assure our concerns are fully addressed.  One additional requirement of licensure was added to the second draft, in order to be in compliance with previous statute.  A prospective licensee must not be in default on an educational loan, in accordance with the Educational Loan Default Act. Although there are still some sections of the rule with nebulous definitions, the rule appears to be more workable for private agencies than the first one submitted. All CCAI agencies that participated in the comment process are to be commended for calling attention to our agency needs.

We remind all agencies that the licensure deadline for current staff is also approaching. All current staff must quality for licensure by January 1 in order to carry cases. They must hold the required degrees as outlined in child welfare agency licensing standards, pass the background checks, and must have passed the licensing exam. All agency execs recently received a print out from DCFS listing all staff who passed the exam. We encourage agencies to double check the results, cross check this against their direct service employee roster and assure that all current staff have passed the exam, or have the exam on their schedule within the next 30 days. Staff cannot put off taking the test. If they fail, the opportunities for re-testing become increasingly scarce as we head into the final quarter of this year. We encourage agencies to allow ample study time and mentoring for any current staff who have taken the test once and failed. They will need much preparation and support to assure they pass on the second chance. 

Finally, we continue to hear from DCFS staff and educational partner staff that there are still a few agency sites in which staff claim not to know about the licensure requirement.  We hope these are not CCAI agencies. If you know of some agency that does not belong to CCAI or another membership association and appears to be uninformed about the licensure, please share information with them. We also encourage you to call us so we can assure DCFS sends them the necessary information. We ask all our CCAI agencies to be sure staff at every site are aware of the licensure requirements and details. Thanks again for your help on these issues.  We will continue to keep you posted of the details.  (MB) 

=============================================================================

GENERAL

=============================================================================

HARBOR LITES INITIATIVE

We have been asked by DCFS to make the following announcement.  The Harbor Lites Chapter of The Links, Inc. contacted DCFS to ask if there were foster families who could utilize new and used luggage.  They indicated that they currently have over 1,000 pieces to give away and are expecting more. If any agency is interested in getting more details about this offer, they should contact Donna Clarke at 847-336-0699.  We would urge agencies to take advantage of this generous offer.  (RHM)  

WELFARE REFORM

It was reported in This Week in Washington that late in August, President Clinton released HHS’ Third Report to Congress on welfare reform.  The report compiles data about the welfare caseloads, family employment and earnings, marriage and two-parent families, out of wedlock births, and state policy options.  Since the passage of welfare reform legislation in 1996, caseloads experienced a 49% drop, with the administration indicating that 73.2% of the decline is attributable to the welfare reform legislation.  The percentage of the population on welfare dropped from 5.5% in fiscal year 1993 to 2.3% in December 1999.  Based on HHS’ report in 1999, the family national average work rate increased to 38.3%, 8.5% more than FY 1998.  The two-parent national average work rate increased to 54.7% for FY 1999, from 42.4% in FY 1998.  States continue to invest in the TANF program with the total TANF expenditure for FY 1999 remaining level with last year’s $22.6 billion expenditure.  This level of spending shows states are using TANF’s flexibility spend, obligate, or transfer funds for child care, work activities. And other programs.  Less was spent on cash assistance, $13.4 billion in FY 1999 compared to $14.6 billion in FY 1998, showing a need to support working families once they leave cash assistance.  In 1999, 27 states were awarded the high performance bonus out of 46 that competed.  Data from those 46 states indicated that more than 1.3 million recipients went to work between October 1, 1997 and Sept. 30, 1998.   Other indicators that welfare reform strategies produce positive results include the increase in the formation of two-parent families, a 20% decline in national teenage pregnancy rates, $100 million in new awards to states for reductions in out-of-wedlock births, and a decline in child poverty rates from 22.7% in 1993 to 18.9% in 1998.  The report can be viewed on the Internet at www.acf.dhhs.gov.  (JMS)

WELFARE REFORM AND REAUTHORIZATION

The Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Act is reaching a four year point.  It is due to be reauthorized by FY 2002.  At a recent presentation on welfare reform at the Cato Institute, one of the speakers recommended that in the new bill there be more reliance on diversion strategies, fewer one-time emergency payments of lump-sum benefits and more referrals to services, charities and families.  It was also recommended that all new mothers be denied any benefits and that these new restrictions take place nine months and one day after enacting the reauthorization bill.  Another speaker from the U.S. Representatives’ Ways and Means Committee recommended that the TANF block grant be reduced and that there be a greater focus on reducing poverty, increase the focus on the adults with barriers to employment, increase efforts to assist noncustodial parents and address the current disincentives in the child support system.   (JMS)

1998 SSBG REPORT

HHS published its annual report on the Social Services Block Grant Title XX of the Social Security Act.  For 1998, 56% of recipients of SSBG funds were children.  Eight percent of all children received some services that were at least partially paid for by SSBG.  While child day care represented the single biggest category of SSBG spending, with 10% of funds allocates to child care, the 7% of SSBG funds spent on children’s protective services represented more than 20% of funds used to provide protective services nationally.  SSBG funding represented a significant portion of the funding for several other human services: more than 50% of the spending for pregnancy and parenting services, nearly 50% of the adult foster care services, more than one-third for home-delivered meals and more than 20% for adult protective services.  (JMS)

SACWIS USER INTERFACE MEETING

On September 14, 2000, a user interface meeting was held in Springfield by American Management Systems.  The intent of the meeting was to review the best means of navigating a client system that would be using a web based browser as the basis of the design.  What is the best navigational approach?  AMS basically presented the tree view structure and requested feedback.  Everything continues to operate within constricted time frames.  Issues identified with the best means for navigation included: labels, feasibility of tree structure, number of active screens, can multiple navigational mechanisms be used, quicklinks, color navigation aids, content of buttons, fixed size versus scroll, customization, list (history) in window, summary with hot link to edit screen.  It is difficult to identify which method of navigation would be easiest for the worker without an actual case record to manipulate.  Comments were requested back to AMS by the week of Sept. 18th.  (JMS)

CEU’s OFFERED AT FALL LEADERSHIP RETREAT

Attendees at this year’s Fall Retreat at The Lodge will be able to request CEU’s for their attendance at Peter Goldberg and Fotena Zirps presentations on October 5th.  Two credit hours will be given for Mr. Goldberg and three credit hours for Dr. Zirps.  In addition to being a sponsor for LSW’s and LCSW’s , the Association has applied for sponsorship of continuing education credits for Licensed Illinois Professional Counselors (LIPC’s) and Licensed Clinical Professional Counselors (LCPC’s).  The approval from the Illinois Dept. of Professional Regulation should be received by the October Retreat.  (SKA)

IN THE NEWS

Centers for New Horizons Announces New Chief Executive Officer

Centers for New Horizons, a CCA Member agency based in Chicago, announces F. Ray Bentley as new Chief Operating Officer.  We welcome Mr. Bentley and wish Theresa Mayberry-Dunn the very best as her tenure for the Association ends.  (LLL)

RON MOORMAN WINS CWLA’S 2000 VOLUNTARY AGENCY ADVOCACY AWARD FOR THE MID-WEST REGION

Ron Moorman, President/CEO of the Child Care Association of Illinois, has been selected to receive the CWLA Voluntary Agency Advocacy Award for the Mid-West Region.  The Advocacy Awards will be presented at the Closing Brunch on Thursday, September 28, 2000 at 10:45 AM at CWLA’s 2000 Biennial Leadership Summit.  We congratulate Ron on this achievement.  (LLL)

WEBSITES WE LIKE will be a regular feature in the Monday Report. If you have a website you are using for policy research, media information, or other purposes, please send it on to CCA so that we can share it with other members in the Monday Report and consider it for addition to the CCA Link Library online. Send submissions via e-mail to: ilccall@aol.com. 

Visit the Alliance for Children and Families website at http://www.alliance1.com for the latest in national news. As well as providing benefits for members of the Alliance, it also serves as a resource for anyone interested in initiatives supporting children and families. The unrestricted areas of the site include information on advocacy efforts, research, library services, media information and community programs. 

Tell us what you think of the WEBSITES WE LIKE. Were they helpful? Were they easy to find? E-mail Linda Lenzini at ilccall@aol.com with comments, suggestions, and questions.

CCA SURVEY UPDATES
The Outcome Measures 2000 Survey has been delayed as the Steering Committee meets with the Board and outside consultants to review the possibility of adding a level of detail to this year’s survey questionnaire. As quality and performance of services become more critical issues than ever, the Committee feels that it may be advantageous to maximize the information gathered while maintaining a format that makes it easy to complete. The enhanced survey will ll be distributed as soon as the review is completed in October. For more information contact D.D. Fischer at 217-656-3000, or via e-mail at DDF@RNET.com. 

The CCA Membership Survey, which was due August 30, has been returned by the majority of CCA Members. However, our goal of 100% response, which is critical for this data to be truly representative, has not yet been met. For those who need another copy of the form, it can be downloaded as an MSWord document from the CCA website’s library, or obtained by calling CCA at 217-528-4409. 

Findings of the recent E-Communications Survey  are now  available to the CCA membership in the CCA website’s library as a downloadable document. 

ASK CCA

Looking for information on a particular facet of legislation, association management, program or service? Chances are, if you want to know, other member agencies do, too. 

Send e-mail to ilccall@aol.com, and we’ll publish your question and the answer in the Monday Report. (LLL)

LINK TO THE CCA WEBSITE

If your agency has a website, you can be linked to the CCA website. This will enable visitors to the CCA website to simply click on your agency’s name and access your website. Send requests for linkage via e-mail to Linda Lenzini at CCA, e-mail address ilccall@aol.com. (LLL)

E-MAIL COMMUNICATIONS

The recent E-Communications Survey that was conducted among CCA members indicated a high level of interest among the membership in receiving e-mail advisories from CCA. If your agency is interested in listing an e-mail contact with CCA and has not already done so, please send the contact name, title, and current e-mail address to ilccall@aol.com. 

CCA MEMBERSHIP PROFILES AND SUCCESS STORIES

Does your agency have an innovative program or recent success story that you’d like to share? Contact Linda Lenzini at CCA with the details. (LLL)

==============================================================================

UPCOMING EVENTS/MEETINGS

==============================================================================

Calendar:

Sept. 18 – Special SACWIS JAD Review Meeting, Hoiday Inn Select, Naperville

Sept. 19 – CCA Board of Directors Meeting, 10 a.m., Holiday Inn Select, Naperville

Sept. 20 -- CWAC (Child Welfare Advisory Committee)--Chicago

Sept. 27-29 – “Practical Strategies 2000: Help Along the Way: A Continuum of Support for Youth and

                      Families”, Holiday Inn, Urbana, IL. For more information call: 217-355-5990.

Oct. 5-6 – CCA’s Fall Leadership Retreat, (attendance limited to CEO’s/Executive Directors and

                 executive level staff) The Lodge, Oak Brook

Oct. 6-7 - The 10th Annual Retreat for Educators of Students with Behavioral Disorders sponsored by

                ICCBD, Monticello, IL.

Oct. 26-27 - “Governor’s Workforce Development Conference,” Crowne Plaza Hotel, Springfield.                            Contact the following for more information:  Barb Senalik, Illinois Department of

                    Employment Security, Job Training Division, 325 West Adams St, 3rd Floor, Springfield IL

                    62704-1892.

Nov.  1-4 - The International Adolescent Conference, Portland Oregon; Call (651) 484-5510

Nov. 15 – CCAI Board of Directors Meeting, Springfield

Nov. 17-20 - The Teaching-Family Association Conference: “Circle of Courage” –Call: 540-370-4439

                     or e-mail www.teaching-family.org
For further information on any of the above, contact the staff member noted in parentheses at the end of the text:

RHM = Ron Moorman      217/528-4409  (ILCCA@aol.com)

MB  = Marge Berglind   312/819-1950  (ILCCAMB@aol.com)

JMS = Jan Schoening    217/528-4409  (ILCCAJS@aol.com)

BRH= Bridget Helmholz   217/528-4409

     (ILCCABH@aol.com) 


RS=Rommel J.Sangalang 217/528-4409

    (ILCCADS@aol.com)

SKA = Sandy Armstrong  217/528-4409

   (ILCCASA@aol.com)

LLL = Linda Lenzini  217/528-4409 (ILCCALL@aol.com)
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